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To: All Ohio Policy Issuing Agents of WFG National Title Insurance Company   
From: WFG Underwriting Department 
Date: July 31, 2019  
Bulletin No: OH 2019-04 
Subject: Increase in Recording Fees Effective 16 October 2019 

The budget bill passed by the Ohio legislature and signed into law increased the fee that a county 
recorder charges for recording and indexing an instrument when using photocopying (or a similar 
process).  The fees go up by $3.00 each, from a $14 base fee plus a $14 Housing Trust Fund fee 
to a $17 base fee plus a $17 Housing Trust Fund fee. The increase will be imposed on all 
documents presented for recording on and after October 16, 2019.  
 
Please be sure that your software is adjusted for the change. 


